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Joe Herbert, NCAC Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:30 and welcomed members present.  Executive 

Committee members present: Brett Riggs (Vice-Chair), Susan Bamann (Exec. Committee), Shawn Patch 

(Secretary/Treasurer), Randy Daniel (Exec. Committee), Paul Webb (Exec Committee), Tome Beaman 

(Editor) 

 

1.   Old Business:  None 

 

2.   New Business:  Michael O’Neal was presented as the nominee for Secretary/Treasurer.  There was a 

motion to vote on the nominee, which was seconded.  By voice vote, Mr. O’Neal was elected to the 

position of Secretary/Treasurer.  Joe Herbert thanked Shawn Patch for his tenure in the position. 

 

An announcement was made about paying dues for those who have not already done so for 2013.  

 

The design for the NCAC t-shirts was sent out via e-mail to the members by Joe Herbert.  A sign in sheet 

was passed around for those wanting a shirt to list the quantity and size(s) desired. 

 

3.  Editor Report:  Tom Beaman reported on the progress of the compilation of the Piedmont Conference 

that will be posted on the NCAC website.  It is in the editing process and is hoped to be posted soon.  

Tom had not talked to Dr. Thomas Whyte about the status of the Mountains Conference compilation.  

Although there are not any publications currently in progress, a request for submissions was made. 

 

4. Membership Committee:  Gerald Glover announced three submitted applications for membership 

status.  Mr. Dave Cranford and Mr. Eric Jones submitted for full membership.  Mr. John Crebbs applied 

for associate membership.  Noting that there were no objections by the Membership Committee, a motion 

was put forward to accept the applicants for the status they were seeking.  The motion was seconded, and 

a voice vote was taken.  All candidates were accepted as members of the NCAC. 

 

5. General Announcements:   

 The North Carolina Archaeological Society meeting will be at Town Creek Indian Mound in 

Mount Giliad, North Carolina on April 27
th
.  There is a new poster available.  Caroline Saunders, a 

Catawba potter, will be present. 

 

 At the North Carolina Museum of History, there will be a visiting exhibit “Art in Clay: 

Masterworks of North Carolina Earthenware.”  The exhibit will be open through September 1
st
.   

 



 Tom Beaman wanted to remind everyone of the Southeastern Conference on Historic Sites 

Archaeology will be held at Fort Caswell, North Carolina on Sept 20 and 21.  Registration begins April 

1
st
, and there has been a call for papers. 

 

 Gerald Glover announced that the NCDOT is in the process of digitizing all of its archaeological 

reports that will be made publicly available.   

 

6.  Adjournment:  The business meeting was concluded at 8:45, at which point the presentations began.  

There was no formal adjournment. 

 

  

 

 

 


